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Good afternoon,

Attached is the latest draft of next fiscal year’s budget. As I have mentioned previously, this has been a 
challenging year to develop the budget as we have had more expenditures to consider to help us 
operate and provide library services during the pandemic. 

The way the budget is currently constructed, the deficit we are facing generally correlates to our special 
reserve fund expenditures (i.e., major capital projects). I need to know if the Board is comfortable with 
our approximately $250,000 deficit in the budget. Looking at our 10 year plan, the accumulated reserves 
we have on hand continues to project stronger and stronger each passing year, as we have been able to 
transfer funds at the end of each fiscal year from our corporate fund into the special reserve fund 9 out 
of the past 10 years. That said, as we have learned over the past 15 months, we need to be prepared for 
anything and make conservative and sustainable budget decisions. I feel this budget accomplishes this 
but the Board might feel otherwise. If so, we will need to make some cuts to the proposed budget. 

Thanks,
Ryan

Ryan Livergood
Executive Director
Warren-Newport Public Library District
224 N. O’Plaine Road
Gurnee, IL 60031
847-244-5150 ext. 3101
rlivergood@wnpl.info
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